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Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2013 

 
The luncheon started with the power going out. Beth Hart, President, asked everyone to take their seats 
so lunch could be served while it was still hot. Vice President Kathy Johnston welcomed members; 
guests were introduced; and announcements from other art events around town were made from other 
organizations.  
  
Since the microphone didn’t work the committee reports were either suspended or abbreviated. Beth 
announced the slate of officers to be voted on by the membership in February as: President—Kathy 
Johnston; Vice President—Cathy Westover; Secretary—Camille Rothenburg; and Treasurer—Anne 
Wermers. She also announced that we were able to send $150 each to the elementary school, high 
school and BAI children’s art program because of the members’ generous support of the raffle and 
willingness to buy gifts from the Guild for the gift exchange. 
 
Sandy Talbert, Membership Chair, announced the roster will be published at the end of February so dues 
need to be paid and contact information updated before then.  
 
Stuart Resor, Art in the Library Scheduler, announced Brita and Barbara Matson’s art is on display now 
and Bob Johnson is set for February. 
 
Beth again asked for a volunteer to lead our annual March Art Festival. She also reminded artists that 
pictures of their work need to be submitted to her so they can go to the jury committee of the Circle of Art 
for consideration for that show. She mentioned the sign-up sheet for docents for the upcoming Home 
Tour. She stated that the color wheel presented by Carol Lindemulder was for sale for a $1. Carol said all 
proceeds will be donated to the Guild. Lastly, Beth thanked Terri Zumstein for her help in printing our 
roster and also the children’s calendar that is for sale at today’s meeting. Terri will be our presenter in 
February. 
 
Kathy Johnston introduced Dr. Saul Miller, cartoonist, after a backup generator was hooked up so he 
could make his presentation. He led the attendees in coming up with the Borrego Sun’s cartoon for the 
next issue.  
 
Then we had the raffle. The next meeting is February 14, 2013. 
 
The meeting adjourned 1:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Pam Rhodes, Secretary 
 


